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  Note verbale dated 15 April 2020 from the Permanent Mission 

of Mexico to the United Nations addressed to the Chair of 

the Committee 
 

 

 The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the United Nations presents its 

compliments to the Chair of the Security Council Committee established pursuant to 

resolution 1718 (2006) and has the honour to report on the implementation of 

resolution 2397 (2017) concerning the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea.  

 The Permanent Mission of Mexico is pleased to annex the final report of the 

Mexican Government on the implementation of paragraph 8 of resolution 2397 (2017) 

(see annex). 
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  Annex to the note verbale dated 15 April 2020 from the 

Permanent Mission of Mexico to the United Nations addressed 

to the Chair of the Committee 
 

 

  Final report on the implementation of paragraph 8 of 

Security Council resolution 2397 (2017) concerning the 

Democratic People’s Republic of Korea 
 

 

 With regard to the effective implementation of paragraph 8 of Security Council 

resolution 2397 (2017), concerning the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea, and 

other related Council resolutions by which the Council prohibits that country from 

developing nuclear weapons and ballistic missiles and which provide for sanctions on 

persons or entities involved in such programmes, the Government of Mexico, through 

the Specialized High-level Committee on Disarmament, Terrorism and International 

Security, reports the following: 

 • The Committee is applying measures at the national level, in compliance with 

resolution 2397 (2017), through the competent authorities. 

 • The National Institute for Migration has instructed its representative offices, as 

of 31 December 2019, to deny all applications by nationals of the Democratic 

People’s Republic of Korea for visas tied to offers of employment, except where 

it is deemed that a humanitarian or denuclearization issue is involved. 

 • The Ministry of Security and Civil Protection and the Financial Intelligence 

Unit of the Ministry of Finance and Public Credit report that thorough 

inspections have revealed no record of nationals of the Democratic People’s 

Republic of Korea earning income in Mexican territory. 
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